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FINAL NEWSLETTER
THIS IS THE LAST NEWSLETTER TO BE PUBLISHED BY ME AS 
EDITOR. I HAVE BEEN EDITOR FOR 7 YEARS AND 9 MONTHS AND 
I AM LOOKING FORWARD TO CONCENTRATING ON MY OTHER 
CHALLENGES

I WOULD LIKE TO THANK THE ENTIRE NEWSLETTER TEAM 
WHICH COMPRISES THE TREASURER, THE 2 SIGNATORIES FOR 
THE ACCOUNT, TYPIST, 2 COLLECTORS, 2 DISTRIBUTION BAG 
DROPPERS, 6 DOOR TO DOOR DISTRIBUTORS FOR HOLYWELL 
AND 19 DISTRIBUTORS FOR CUBERT.

I WOULD ALSO LIKE TO THANK ALL THOSE THAT HAVE DONATED 
MONEY OVER THE YEARS AND THAT HAVE FUNDRAISED ON 
BEHALF OF THE CUBERT PARISH NEWS.

THE ADVERTISERS ARE ALSO TO BE THANKED AS WITHOUT 
THEM THE NEWSLETTER WOULD NOT HAVE CONTINUED. I 
KNOW THAT SOME ADVERTISERS USED THE NEWSLETTER TO 
ACT AS A DONOR NOT JUST AN ADVERTISER FOR THEIR 
BUSINESS.
WE WILL BE REFUNDING ADVERTISERS WHO HAVE PAID IN 
ADVANCE AND THIS WILL BE DONE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.

SIGNING OFF                                          JUDY
(see inside for contact details if you wish to run a newsletter)
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NEWSLETTER MESSAGES 3FEBURARY 2022

INTERESTED IN EDITING A PARISH NEWSLETTER ?
If you wish to run a Cubert Parish Newsletter then please contact me on 01637 830150 or 
cubertnewsletter@gmail.com
I am happy to provide information, advertising contacts and organisation documents that have been used 
since I have been editor (GDPR – general data protection regulation - will be followed) .
I am also prepared to offer training or guidance if needed.

------------------------------------------

THANK YOU TO ALL THE CONTRIBUTORS
I would like to extend a huge thank you to all contributors of articles etc. to the newsletter over the years. 
THANK YOU TO EVERYONE PAST AND PRESENT without whom the newsletter would have been 
uninformative.
I would like to name the following  individuals as ‘regulars’…..Rodney Phillips - birder, Joy – the poet, Kath 
and Wendy with all things Church and more besides, Gary ‘up North’, who used to be my assistant, for 
crosswords and Kid’s Corners, Gareth and Carole for all Methodist items. I could fill a whole page !

NEWSLETTER EMAIL ADDRESSES
Please note that the email addresses of cubertnewsletter@gmail.com and 
cubertnewslettertreasurer@gmail.com will continue to be active. This is in order to continue relevant 
communication and financial dealings. 

NEWSLETTER WEBSITE
The website http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews/ will continue to be active until such a time as it is 
deemed to be of no value.

NEWSLETTER POST BOX
The Newsletter post box can still be used for the Social Club Surveys, used stamps and any community usage 
whilst not required for the Newsletter. Please contact Judy 01637 830150 if you wish to use it as a 
community collection/posting point.

DISTRIBUTORS
Do please return your distribution bags after the February issue in the normal manner in order to keep for 
possible future usage. – Many thanks

POSTERS, FORMATTING
If I have done posters, formatting, articles for you in the past e.g. Cubert Fireworks, then I am happy to keep 
these up to date, change where necessary or re-invent. I have done work on such items as the Fun Run, 
Bingo events, Carnival Committee events, Pancake races and much more. You may either have the art work 

off me or I can update these as you need them. Then…..I can call myself a Poster Girl !!!                       Judy

USED STAMPS
I will still be collecting used stamps for 
iSight Cornwall.
I will continue to use the Newsletter Post 
Box as a collection point. Reports on how 
much money we raise or a change of 
collection point etc will be posted in the 
Cubert Shop window or notice boards

Thanks everyone and keep 
collecting                                    Judy

mailto:cubertnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:cubertnewslettertreasurer@gmail.com
http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews/
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CUBERT VILLAGE HALL 7FEBRUARY 2022

LATEST NEWS AND UPDATES
NEW STORAGE EXTENSION
The new build at the rear of the Hall.
An extension for extra storage was designed and the planning permission granted in December 2020.
Most of the funding has been from grants and the build needed to start by October 2021 in order not to 
lose some of this money. The Hall was given an extension to this deadline to the end of December 2021. 
Quotes were sourced and the builder commenced groundworks in November 2021.
You will see the blockwork is in progress and the completion is anticipated to be the end of March early 
April 2022.

HEDGES AND TREE
You may have noticed that the hedge on the Church Field side and the boundary of the farmer’s field at 
the rear of the hall has been reduced in height and given a heavy cut back. This has given back areas of 
the car park that had been overgrown. The Elm tree at the back was diseased and may well have fallen 
down if not attended to. This has been removed. 

FOR FUTURE INFORMATION, NEWS AND UPDATES
The Parish Council noticeboards at the Cubert and Holywell bus stops will be used and 
other possibilities will be sort out for paper posters. Also, those with computers can visit 
the website at http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertvillagehall/ or on Facebook https://en-
gb.facebook.com/login/?next=https%3A%2F%2Fengb.facebook.com%2Fcuberthighlanes%
2Fposts%2F

http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertvillagehall/
https://en-gb.facebook.com/login/?next=https%3A%2F%2Fengb.facebook.com%2Fcuberthighlanes%2Fposts%2F
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CUBERT VILLAGE HALL CTDFEBRUARY 2022 9

BOOKING SLOTS AVAILABLE
There are booking slots available at the village hall for one-off or regular usage. 
(SEE PREVIOUS PAGE FOR REGULAR BOOKINGS ALREADY IN PLACE)
• The Committee Room can be used for meetings, small events or group gatherings for example. 
• The Main Hall could be used for parties, exercise classes, table top sales & large events etc. up to 150 

people
• Heating is included in the price for the Main Hall
• The hall has a PPL/PRS licence for music.
• 100 chairs and 32 Tables (1.8m x 0.68m)
• Kitchen
• Large car park at the rear

FOR MORE INFORMATION / BOOKINGS
Visit the website
http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertvillagehall/ for a floor plan, hall and booking details 
OR
contact Deborah Hopkinson on 01637 830909 
OR
email cubertvillagehall@outlook.com
OR
Find us on FACEBOOK

CUBERT METHODIST CHURCH / POEM

OUR CHAPEL
IS AVAILABLE TO RENT

Contact:
Carole Luscombe 

01637 876581
email: 

carole.luscombe@hotmail.co.uk

for rates and Availability 

TODDLER 

GROUP

Every Monday

10am – 12noon
TERM TIME ONLY

CHANGES

Two evenings ago a new moon, a lovely sight,
It looked quite special and almost a pure white.
This evening a pale, golden yellow light.

Fresh green spears of daffodil leaves
Are appearing through wet, brown earth.
Pink cyclamen peek from under trees.

A lone flower pops up – hallo!
Are you asking where did winter go?
As we look for a Spring that we know.         Joy

NEW MOON 
TUESDAY 

18th JAN 2022

http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertvillagehall/
mailto:cubertvillagehall@outlook.com
mailto:carole.luscombe@hotmail.co.uk
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Final Closing 
Date Mon Feb 

28th

CUBERT PARISH SOCIAL CLUB SURVEYFEBRUARY 2022 11

SURVEY ON NEXT PAGE 
Please cut out and post 

as per instructions 
above

Due to slow response so far 
and the late newsletter for 

January, the survey reply time 
is being extended



CUBERT PARISH SOCIAL CLUB SURVEY

Email : cubertnewsletter@gmail.com                      Web Site : www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews

FEBRUARY 2022 12

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|



PARISH COUNCIL REPORT 13

Report of the Parish Council Meeting 19h January 2022
FEBRUARY 2022

PRESENT: Cllrs. A. Percy, W.C. Longden, T. Hulbert. S. Bell, W. Caff, D. Hopkinson, G. Rowe, R.L.B. Spencer &
Cornwall Councillor Adrian Dennis Harvey, the Clerk: D. Hawken, and 2 members of the public.
APOLOGIES: Cllr. M. Smith
Police Report – None.
Before the meeting opened: Kirstly Edlin addressed the Parish Council with a detailed objection to 
PA20/10194. Theresa Herman supported Kirsty Edlins objection as did Stephen Sutton.
OPENING: The Meeting was opened at 7.10 pm, by the Chairman Cllr. A. Percy
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15th December 2021:The Minutes were approved and signed as True
Records.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 15th December 2021:
Cllr. G. Rowe commented that the Bramble overgrowth has been cut back by the School.
Cllr. A. Percy advised the Parish Council that we have received a revised quote for refurbishment of Cubert 
Toilets.
Platinum Jubilee – a volunteer has been found to do designs for the road signs for Cubert and Holywell.
PLANNING: Decisions made by Cornwall Council:
PA21/08734 Certificate of lawfulness for existing use or development for the works to and use (C3) of a 
residential dwelling and associated curtilage - Owl Cottage Little Colgrease Cubert Cornwall TR8 5PL for 
Anne Buckle. Granted (CAADs, PIPs and LUs only)
PA21/08162 Proposed replacement dwelling, replacement garage and associated landscaping.Gwinear
Farm Cubert Newquay Cornwall TR8 5JX for Mrs Aimee Hammond - Approved
PA21/07174 Listed building consent for sub-division of existing dwelling into two dwellings, with extensions 
to second dwelling, associated works and demolition of existing conservatory - Haven Cottage Trevail
Cubert Newquay Cornwall TR8 5HP for Ms Cath Blair - Approved
PA21/05208 Sub-division of existing dwelling into two dwellings, with extensions to second dwelling, 
associated works and demolition of existing conservatory - Haven Cottage Trevail Cubert Newquay Cornwall 
TR8 5HP for Ms Cath Blair Approved
Applications
PA20/10194 Residential development comprising 17 affordable units and 13 open market units. Reserved 
matters application for access, appearance, landscaping, layout and scale of development following outline 
approval PA18/08384. Land To East Of Wesley Road Cubert Cornwall TR8 5HB for Kingsley Homes Limited
Resolved to Object to the application. (detailed reasons available on CC website)
PA21/12397 Side extension - Little Colgrease Farm, Road From Colgrease Farm To Road Leading To A3075 
Cubert Newquay TR8 5PL for Mrs. A. Buckle - Resolved to Raise no Objection
PA21/12415 Conversion of garage to ancillary annexe and also for use as a holiday let. 19 Chynowen Parc 
Cubert TR8 5HD for Mrs Lyndsay Anning - Resolved to Raise no Objection.
Finance: Resolved to accept the Brannan & Sons quote to refurbish the Cubert toilets.
Cubert Parish Council have decided to recommend that the Cubert and Crantock Community Benefit Trust 
provide cash support of £8000 towards the costs of the Platinum Jubillee and refurbishment of the toilets.
PLATINUM JUBILEE
Cllr. Wayne Caff updated the Parish Council on preparations for the Platinum Jubilee. The next meeting of 
the committee will be held next month. He talked about ideas for the Beacon and suggestions for Lighting 
up the church in red white and blue with possible Laser lighting behind the Spire. The Smugglers Den has 
agreed to provide a food service on Thursday 2nd June. Possibilities for Entertainment included a School 
play, a children’s fun run, Stalls, Childrens Entertainment such as Bouncy castles, Musicians. A tree planting 
is also planned for the day.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The group have had their sixth post Covid face to face meeting. The steering group are currently drawing up 
proposed policies and are currently looking at employing a site analysis company.
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MODIFICATION OF STANDING ORDER 26. EXPENDITURE - Resolved to ratify the modification of standing 
orders.
ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS NOT REQUIRING DECISIONS AT THIS MEETING:
Cllr. A. Percy announced that Granite block for the wishing well has been ordered and that the Post on the 
well may need replacing. Cllr. A. Percy thanked Cllr. T. Hulbert for all his work in moving the Speed Visor –
A couple of Volunteers have come forward to assist with this in the future. Cllr. A. Percy asked all 
Councillors to consider any highway issues in the Parish that need addressing and report back at the next 
Parish Council meeting.
CLOSING, DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The meeting was closed 10.03pm.
The Regular Parish Council meeting to be held on 16th February 2022 at 7 p.m. in the Village Hall

LITTER BINS
Everyone can help us by not putting domestic waste or dog poo bags in litter bins. Please only put dog
poo in the allocated Dog poo bins – The Parish Council litter bins are not designed for this use and we
do not possess a vehicle capable of transporting the heavy bags laden with dog waste. If you are not
passing a Dog Waste bin - Please consider taking your dog waste home with you and disposing of it in
your general waste. You might want to consider using a Dicky Dog Waste Bag in future?
Domestic waste should never be placed in litter bins. Please use the Cornwall Council regular
collection service.

As the evenings are now drawing in, when walking, please dress appropriately to
be seen and face oncoming traffic.

As part of the Jubilee celebrations the Carnival Committee are hoping to 
decorate as much of Cubert and Holywell as we can with fabric bunting. 
We are thinking patterned bunting triangles, predominantly in red, white 
and blue. To be able to do this we need the following :-

• Donations of fabric – preferably cotton/polycotton type, but we are 
grateful for any fabric, type, or colour, new or used.

• Donations of ribbon or tape on which to attach the triangles
• Volunteers to cut out fabric with pinking shears (to minimise sewing). 7” across the top and 10” down 

either side.
• People with sewing machines who would volunteer to sew the triangles onto tape/ribbon.
• Cash donations to allow us to buy fabric etc.

We know this is ambitious, but we think the village could look incredible. 
If you would like to get involved with this community project you can contact me on 07709 291593 or 
give your details to Kath Harrison or Sarah Bell. 
Kath has left a box at the back of Church for fabric donations. 
There will be a box for fabric donations in the Bakers Dozen too; Dan has just volunteered

We are happy for people to make the bunting on their own or in groups, and to be as involved as they like 
but do need to make sure we all use the same measurements. If you have fabric you would like to 
donate, but can’t get up to Church or Baker’s Dozen, I’m more than happy to collect it. 

Lets show what a fabulous community Cubert Parish is and 
make this an event to remember for many years.
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JUBILEE HISTORY FROM THE NEWSLETTER ARCHIVES

Planning has started on the celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee for June 2022  so I delved into the 
archives of the Cubert Parish Newsletter and found the following from 2002 for the Queen’s Golden Jubilee 
with a report from the Silver Jubilee in 1977. I thought you may like to either reminisce or read about what 
the Parish did for the last Jubilees. A lot of hard work and organisation rewarded by a successful set of 
events.
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ST CUBERT CHURCH 21FEBURARY 2022

Services for February:

Sunday Feb 6th Holy Communion      9.30am
Sunday Feb 20th    Holy Communion      9.30am

(Services of Holy Communion take place at St Carantoc church on the
13th and 27th at 11am)

Ash Wednesday March 2nd - beginning of Lent, service at St Piran’s Church 6pm.    

Pancake Coffee Morning Tuesday 1st March  10 -12 noon at the Treguth Inn

Many thanks to all who have renewed or joined the Church Lottery this year, we hope you will be 
successful! You can still buy a ticket, just contact Kath Harrison on 831024.

Memory Café: at St Michael’s Church Hall, Perranporth on the second and fourth Mondays of the month
2 – 4pm. For more information please contact Wendy: 830380.

Contacts: 
The Revd Anne Brown  01872 572654  atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
Wendy Barritt 01637 830380  wendy@carines.com

ST CUBERT CHURCH
BOOKS FOR SALE

St Cubert Church would like to offer books for sale 
in the Church . Open from 10am –4pm daily

We are in urgent need of a free 
sturdy book rack for the Church

Email : k.harrison216@btinternet.com
phone: 07932 987489 

Thanks

UNWANTED CHRISTMAS 
PRESENTS ?

Do you have any unwanted Christmas presents or 
just have a few items you don’t need anymore ? 
We can use these items for raffles or tombola 
during the next few months for St Cubert Church 
or CHBCC funds.

Please leave at the village shop or at the back of 
the Church
OR
Email : k.harrison216@btinternet.com.

Thanks

mailto:atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
mailto:wendy@carines.com
mailto:k.harrison216@btinternet.com
mailto:k.harrison216@btinternet.com
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CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 1963 – 2022

FEBRUARY 2022

“Club Fishing” 
These are a few of the leading species of fish landed by club members during the 2021 season:
J Smith Bass 4lbs 7ozs
C Hunt Bass 3lbs 11ozs
N Calleya Bass 3lbs 2ozs
E Gummow Gilthead Bream 4lbs 14ozs
C Pope Lesser Spotted Dogfish 2lbs 4ozs

“Club Meeting”
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 3rd February 2022 commencing at 8.00 pm and held at “The 
Treguth Inn” at Holywell.

Please Note:  At this meeting existing club members wishing to renew their membership and pass must re-
join, as this meeting is the deadline date.

Also, those members who have private scales must get theirs tested, as no fish can be accepted by our 
Recorder on untested scales.

“Club Competitions”
A winter competition runs from the 1st January 2022, through to the 30th April 2022 and fishing for “The 
Best Specimen”.

“Club Officials Elected for 2022 Season”
Chairman R Davey
Secretary E Gummow
Treasurer J Smith
Club Recorder M Yelland
Cups & Trophies C Hunt          

By Brian Osborne

PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE IS A CUBERT SEA 
ANGLERS NOTICE BOARD IN CUBERT 
VILLAGE SQUARE FOR FUTURE 
INFORMATION

POPPIES
CRAFT CALL-OUT

Once again calling all knitters and crocheters to 
make Poppies toward the village display.

We are pleased to say we can now give out free
balls of wool in bags for people to collect from 
the village bakery. Baker’s Dozen.
We would like to thank Daniel in the bakery for 
letting us use the bakery shop as a collect and 
drop off point.
Many thanks, Monday Afternoon Crafters
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BIRD NOTES / CUBERT SCHOOL 25FEBRUARY 2022

The RSPB Big Garden Birdwatch takes place on the last weekend of January. The object is 
to count the birds in your garden or balcony for one hour and submit your result online to
rspb.org.uk/birdwatch or by post to FREEPOST, RSPB Big Garden Birdwatch. Please 
submit your results by 20th February 2022. Remember to count the highest number of 
each bird species that you see at any one time. 

In late December, Bramblings were being seen at Callywith near Bodmin. They are
normally seen in ones and twos, approx 250 are regularly seen. The area is a patch
of land set aside by a farmer (possibly seeded by him.)

Surveillance drones from an RN icebreaker have discovered a colony of Adelie
Penguins, approx ¼ million in number on the South Sandwich Islands in the Antarctic, 

south of the Falklands. There are also about 2.6 million Chinstrap Penguins in the area which is half the 
global population.

In late December Ben Hocking had Blackcaps regularly coming to feed on berries in
his garden. On the 31st December a Fieldfare stayed in his garden for some time 
feeding on windfall apples. He said it had a distinctive call, not unlike a Magpie. 

Sharon and Dave Smith had a Meadow Pipit in their garden
in early January.

In the last week of December, two Choughs were being seen on the Holywell side of
the Kelseys.

In early January, a White-tailed Eagle was seen over Bodmin
Moor, possibly one of those bred in captivity on the Isle of Wight. 

Ben Hocking had a Greater Spotted Woodpecker on his feeders on 6th January.

Regular birds coming to my feeders include Goldfinches, Blue Tits, Chaffinch and 
Blackcaps.

BRAMBLING

ADELIE PENGUIN

MEADOW PIPIT

GREATER SPOTTED 
WOODPECKER

GOLDFINCH BLUE TIT
CHAFFINCH BLACKCAP

By Rodney 
Phillips

As we start the new year in school, we are continuing to change and adapt our routines to keep 
everyone safe and well and to follow government guidelines. We are still unable to invite visitors in 
to celebration assemblies but children receive their certificates and Star of the Week awards every 
Friday in class. However we were able to have parents and carers on the field to listen to the 
children singing around the fire pit. Along with the school Christmas dinner, lots of festive crafts 
and a snow machine, this was a lovely way to finish the year.

Staff and pupils alike enjoyed a day devoted to history recently. Each class dressed up in costumes and learnt 
about people and events from a particular time in history. There were cave dwellers, evacuees, famous artists and 
scientists, astronauts, sports heroes, suffragettes and soldiers. It really was a great way to explore history, and we 
are, as always, very grateful for the support of our parents in organising such amazing costumes and accessories.
Our school website has lots of information about keeping safe online and there is a link to download a free online 
safety app with information on the latest app and games. Please have a look, with so much learning, shopping and 
socialising now done through the internet, we all need to be aware of any risks.

Lisa Ham

CUBERT SCHOOL
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As always, thank you for your 
support and we hope to meet 
some of you at events this 
year !

CUBERT CROSSROADS SURVEY UPDATE
Information from MP Cherilyn Mackrory (this is an extract)

While data on the number of accidents is helpful, it would also help the case if I could prove there is a clear want from 
the local community. I believe I now have that.
A design has been put together by Cornwall Council Highways, we just now need to find the money to pay for this 
important project.
The results from the survey paints a clear picture. I was pleased to have received over 650 responses to the survey. 
This is strong response for such a survey.
Of the 668 that completed the survey:

• 99.7% of respondents feel that the Cubert Crossroads junction need to be improved
• 94.6% of respondents have witnessed accidents or near misses at the junction
• 98.4% of respondents believe the Cubert Crossroads junction is a dangerous junction
• 98.2% of respondents feel that improving of the junction at Cubert Crossroads should be a priority for Cornwall 

Council and their Highways Department
• 99.1% of respondents feel that this issue has been ignored for too long
• 99.3% of respondents feel that with increased traffic on the roads, particularly in the summer, this issue is getting 

worse

The results are clear and show that now is the time for action, not more words.
I have now written to the local parish councils, your local Cornwall Councillor Adrian Harvey and Cornwall Council’s 
Highway Department with the results of the survey.
I have also written to the Secretary of State for Transport asking for a meeting, and for the money so that we can get 
on and address this issue once and for all.
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Once again Holywell Bay Surf Life Saving Club proved 
invaluable on Sunday 16th January. A beautiful spring 
weekend invited lots of visitors to the beach, and who 
can blame them! But unfortunately for one 61 year old 
lady, it became a little more dramatic that just a Sunday stroll. 

Thankfully the surf club had just finished a weekend training session when 
they were alerted to an incident at the north end of the beach. A lady had 
been out for walk and sadly took a tumble on the rocks just by the Holy Well
- she had sustained a fair few injuries and was in a great deal of pain and 
discomfort. The surf club were immediately able to assist, together with the 

local Newquay Coastguard team, and a 
doctor who was also out enjoying the 
beach. 

With an incoming tide approaching, time 
was precious in order to move the 
casualty to a safe location. The club 
members were able to use a tactical 
rescue stretcher to move the lady safely over the rocks. The equipment
was purchased for emergency situations just like this! Shortly after, 2
RNLI lifeboats arrived on scene, and senior paramedic Ash made the call 

for the Coastguard helicopter to attend and transfer the patient to Derriford for treatment. We have been 
told she is doing well and of course would like to wish her a speedy recovery. 

It really goes to show the brilliant cooperation and teamwork between the emergency services and the 
volunteers of the surf club. The hours of training sessions were put into good practice and a member of the 
public received great care and attention. Well done and thank you to all involved. 

Being a charity, Holywell Surf Club is heavily reliant on donations and contributions to be able to purchase 
crucial equipment such as the stretcher. The annual auction was a slightly different affair this year as we 
held a night at the horse races at The Smugglers Den. Just over £3000 was raised and we cannot thank you 
enough for the kindness and generosity received in what has been a very tough few years for everyone. 
Your support really does make all the difference. 

We all look forward to getting back on the beach again in the summer but until then training sessions for all 
club members have started back in the swimming pool, honing the skills and techniques to perform rescues 
and keeping fitness up. Fingers crossed for a fabulous 2022 and we hope to see you soon on the world’s 
best beach!
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Taking a lead from the BBC’s Green Planet series, now showing on Sunday evenings, our news this month 
will focus on the natural world. In the first part of Green Planet we saw the important influence of fungus 
on the health of the planet. We saw clouds of fungal spores lying above the Rain forest, combining with 
droplets of rain to fall back down to the ground. Each drop of water containing a spore of fungus. We saw 
leaf-cutter ants carrying pieces of leaf to their underground nest where a giant fungus was fed with the 
leaves, while producing tiny mushrooms for the ants to eat. The fungus was even able to ‘tell’ the ants 
which leaves it needed! It has been estimated that there are 450 quadrillion kilometres of fungal networks 
in the top 10cm of soil around the world – around half the width of our galaxy, creating a vast natural 
carbon sink.
Another very efficient  natural way of storing carbon is in the rich deposits of peat found in many boggy and 
moorland areas of Britain. Unfortunately our peat deposits have been depleted over recent years, partly to 
be used in the commercial production of compost, and gardeners are now encouraged to buy non-peat 
compost. There are government proposals to ban the sale of peat for domestic use from May 2024, but 
peat for commercial use will not be banned until 2028. 70% of all peat sales in the UK are to commercial 
and domestic growers. Conservation groups are concerned that this government intervention may not be 
enough to protect the remaining peat beds.
But here is some good news about coral. Researchers working on the Great Barrier Reef have managed to 
establish twenty two new colonies using  coral IVF. These new beds were planted in 2016 and have now 
grown to maturity and are filled with eggs and sperm, ready to spawn at the next mass coral spawning 
event, following a full moon. The project has seen the microscopic larvae grow to the size of dinner plates, 
surviving a bleaching event and now ready to reproduce themselves, bringing hope for the future 
restoration of large parts of the reef. 
Another story of renewal comes from whale watchers off the coast of Washington and British Columbia, 
where a record number of Humpback whales has been recorded this season. A significant increase for a 
species which was on the endangered list twenty five years ago. Twice as many calves were counted this 
year compared to last year.
Meanwhile, rescuers uncovering bee hives from the volcanic ash of the eruption on La Palma in the Canary 
Islands, found five hives with the bees still alive after fifty days of being buried. The bees had survived by 
producing a resinous substance called propolis, which they used to seal up their hive, protecting them from 
the choking ash. They then fed on their winter store of honey which fortunately had not been gathered by 
the bee-keepers. Each of the hives could house between thirty and forty thousand bees in springtime, that 
help pollinate the many plants on the island. 
And finally, the first ‘State of the Thames’ Report has been published by the Zoological Society of London, 
using seventeen indicators to assess the health of the Thames since it was declared biologically dead in 
1957. Highlighting the dedication of conservation 
groups over the years, the picture now looks a lot 
brighter with an increase in bird species and 
marine animals as well as plant life. Some 
surprising species were found including sea horses
and small sharks.
Restoration and conservation of natural habitats 
is key to maintaining the biodiversity of our 
planet, but that is also intricately linked to other 
factors, the most important being pollution and 
climate change. As we come to realise how our 
own lives ultimately depend on a healthy planet, 
we shall all hopefully work increasingly hard to do
what we can to help our world survive, 
encouraged by the richness and resilience of the 
plants and creatures that live alongside us. 
Highly recommended viewing –
The Green Planet on BBC 1.                       Wendy



ADVERTISEMENTS 32FEBRUARY 2022



CRANTOCK W.I. 33FEBURARY 2022

Christmas and the celebrations of New Year seem a long way away now and we 
look forward to a brighter year. Fortunately, we are still allowed to meet even 
though the number of covid cases rises. As ever, we adhere to government rules; 
distancing, ensuring good air circulation, wiping surfaces etc.. Masks were worn at 
all times except when eating and drinking.

There was no County News or Enclosures in January. Lynne Wilson was able to 
remind us of the need to sign up for events due to close in February and those that will be on offer later in 
the year. Those organised by Lynn herself seem to be the most popular. The gin distillery visit in March is 
now fully booked with the visit to the Records' Office later in the year also proving popular. A walking 
treasure hunt is planned. Lynne would appreciate any information about the area which could be used in 
the route, .

As is usual at this time of year, we have to express our views on the topics for this year's resolution vote 
from which two will be decided on nationally. The more successful of these two will form a major national 
WI campaign. Members of the committee talked about them to give us a better idea of what was involved. 
The most popular two were 'Appropriate Sentencing of Non-violent Women Offenders' with 13 votes and 
'Women and girls with ASD and ADHD: under-identified, under-diagnosed, misdiagnosed, under-
supported' with 6 votes. It will be interesting to see if our votes reflect the national one.

Financial information was given by Treasurer Sue Stevens. Fees for the coming year will be discussed next 
month. It is our intention to continue to invite interesting and entertaining speakers as well as organise 
events and trips.

The speaker this month was Sonia Shipman speaking on the topic of 'British Sign Language' The interest in 
sign language has increased dramatically recently, largely due to the Strictly Come Dancing star Rose 
Ayling-Ellis who is the first deaf Strictly star. Sonia didn't disappoint and gave an interesting insight into her 
experience working as an interpreter in Cornwall, sign language generally and how we can learn a few 
basics.

There was no book group meeting in December but The Rose of Sabastapol by Katharine McMahon will be 
discussed at the January meeting.

The competition 'An item made from Recycled Material' was won by Maire Hedge with a splendid bird 
feeder followed by Salli Blackford and Sonia Jones who, great minds thinking alike, made pencil holders. 
There will be no competition next month.

Next month will be our 68th Birthday meeting. This will be a time to celebrate the years the WI has existed 
in Crantock, and we do this with entertainment, delicious food and, of course, good company.

Next meeting in the village hall on Tuesday 8th February at 2.00pm.                                  Linda Hallwood

Members 
looking at Sign 
language 
information 
sheets

Competition 
entries
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David G Wright Small Business specialist 01637 830799

Mercury Scales Ltd 
Claire & Adam 

Accountancy, Business Consultancy, Training & 

Development and Mystery Shopping
07903 259147

Baker's Dozen Farm Shop, Bakery And Fine Coffee 01637 831900

Karen's Beauty Tips Professional Nail & Beauty Treatments
01637 499302

07812 063355

Radiant Pilates Yoga & Barre 

Fusion -  Claire Connelly

Pilates, Yoga, Barre Fusion, Exercise & Meditation 

Classes & One-to-ones
07764 744382

Compu-K Computer builds, repair & maintenance 01637 871847

Karen's Pawsome Walks
Dog walking, pet sitting in your home, drop in visits 

for pet feeding and company
01637 831781

Mathmagician - 

                         Sam Gribble

Specialist, qualified Maths Tutor catering for 

                                                                           ages 6 - 14
07905 375569

Richard Holder David Ball Agencies 01637 850850

Bob Chudleigh John Nicholls Funeral Service 01637 851177

AC Richards A C Richards & Son 01872 572027

Peter Griffin Plumbing & Central Heating Engineer 01637 830702

S J Photography 
info@sjphotographystudio.com

Portraits, weddings, events, lifestyle, property, 

products,branding & marketing + digital services - restoration 

& digitalisation of slides & negatives - Tresean, Cubert

07905 375569

Gull Rocks Bar & Coffee 

House
Seasonal Beachside Bar and Coffee House 01637 830205

The Smuggler's Den Inn Public House - Trebellan, Cubert 01637 830209

The Treguth Public House - Holywell Bay 01637 830248

Cubert Shop
Post Office, Newsagent, Off Licence & General 

Stores
01637 830525

123 Associated Taxis 24 Hr service, local rates, over 25 years service 01637 851234

Surf Cabs Cubert Shopping Trip: Prescriptions: Trains: School Runs etc 07305 466905

John Nicholls Independently Owned Funeral Service 01637 851177

Undertakers

Estate Agents

Accountants & Business Consultancy

Computers

Funeral Directors

Heating, Plumbing, Gas

Pubs, Restaurants, Etc

Taxis

Bakery, Farm & Coffee Shop

Shop & Post Office

Beauty & Health & Fitness

Photography

Education / Tuition

Dog Walking / Pet Care
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